
January 12, 2016 
 
 
Dear Friends, 
 
 
Another year has come and gone and with it there have been changes that will forever change 
my life.  As I reflect on this past year and all that has happened, I can see that God has been 
with me every step of the way.  As Christians we don't always understand but we trust in Him. 
 
After a two and a half year battle with cancer, God chose to take Rob to Heaven. He went home 
to be with Jesus on July 22, 2015.  My heart is sad but I know he finished his race and is waiting 
for me in Heaven.  
 
In February 2015, funds were raised for a satellite program to begin in the Tortomanu Village of 
Romania to feed children.  Construction is in process and that program is scheduled to start up 
this month.  Children are being ministered to already but many more children will be reached 
because of this.  Thank you everyone for supporting this and being a part of changing lives one 
step at a time.  
 
In September 2015, another small satellite program in the village church in Cobadin was 
started.  There are 15 children in this village program.  With the addition of these new 
programs there are 60 or more children that are being fed and educated in Medgidia, Romania.  
These programs are lead by 6 team leaders, 2 directors and an Administrative Coordinator plus 
many volunteers that come in to help with preparing meals for the children.  

 
My daughter, Amanda, and I visited Romania in October.  
While we were there we were able to be part of the 
purchasing of property for a church in the nearby village of 
Niripari.  They have been meeting in a Romanian home for a 
year.  It’s exciting to see what God is doing!  Rob and I had 
been burdened for the spiritual and physical needs of the 
people in the villages of Romania.  Muslin and Orthodox is 
prevalent and the name of Jesus is not spoken.   
 

During our visit God revealed to me that He still has a plan for my life and He didn’t change His 
mind about my purpose and call to follow Him.  God has already prepared the way for my 
return visit to Romania.  On January 15, 2016 I will return to Romania for four months.  My 
utmost desire is to lift up the name of Jesus and proclaim Jesus is Lord!  He is my healer and my 
soon coming King!   
 
As I return I will be teaming up with Stepping Stone Missions and Bless Ministry.  I need your 
support spiritually, physically and financially because nothing I do in Romania can be without 
you!  I thank you for taking time to read, support and encourage me as I join this ministry.  You 

 



can view more information at www.steppingstonemissions.org.   If you wish to contribute to 
this ministry you may give your donations here.  If you wish to contribute to me personally 
please designate in the memo for “Cheryl Wilson”.  You may donate by PayPal or send a check.  
The address is listed below.   
 
“The Lord bless you and keep you and the Lord make his face to shine on you and be gracious 
to you.”  Numbers 6:24-25 NIV 
 
 
God bless you! 
 
 
Cheryl Wilson 
Stepping Stone Missions 
1306 Old Hwy 63 
South, Suite C 
Columbia, MO 65201 
cherylawilson50@yahoo.com  
www.cherylawilson50.wix.com/cheryl  
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